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• Three sophomore guys that I work with are 

praying about moving back into the dorms for 

the main purpose of ministry.  Pray that God 

would lead them to where he would want 

them to live next year.   

• Heather and the kids are heading down to 

Orlando to visit her parents in November, 

please pray for a safe and uneventful flight. 

• Pray for the lost souls on the campus of Ball 

State.  Pray that every student would know 

someone who truly follows Jesus. 

Dear   

 

 Two weekends ago we had our annual Fall 

Retreat.  What an incredible time for relational 

connection, rest from a busy class schedule, and 

focused time with God.  Every year it is our desire 

that many freshmen would come to Fall Retreat, 

because it is such a great time for bonds of Chris-

tian friendship to be established that will last for-

ever.  The atmosphere is so fun and relaxing that 

it fosters community.  In years past it was difficult 

to get freshmen to come because they’re not quite 

sure about Campus Crusade yet, or they just haven’t made strong friendships yet, or because 

they want to go home every weekend.  But, this year, nearly 80 freshmen came to Fall Retreat, 

which, compared to last year’s 18 freshmen, is absolutely amazing.  God is working in the hearts 

of college students.  The freshmen that came to Fall Retreat were given the vision for why Cam-

pus Crusade for Christ exists, to know Christ and to make him known, at Ball State and around 

the world.  

 Ethan and Sydney helped us pack up the 

van before we left for Fall Retreat.  The kids abso-

lutely loved it there.  We had great fall weather and 

the kids really enjoy the college students. 

 

 Ethan is having a blast in his gymnastics 

class.  He is great on the balance beam and loves 

doing summersaults.  Ethan also loves to ride his 

bike, but now that it is starting to get cold out he 

rides around inside the garage.   

 Sydney is beginning to show her personality 

a little bit.  She doesn’t just sit there and take it 

anymore when Ethan takes her toys.  She get fei-

sty.  Not that you could tell from the picture, but 

sometimes they don’t play very well together.   

 Our family is doing well.   We are so thankful 

for you and your support of us and our ministry.  

God bless you.  

Laboring together with you, 


